


The Banamine® treatments seemed to relieve Mabanzu's weight shifting and improved 
her mobility. 

As a keeper occupied Mabanzu with produce on 27 December 1994 our senior 
veterinarian noted a papillomatous lesion on the carpal area of both front legs. 
The lesions measured approximately 2.5 - 5.1 cm in diameter and consisted of 
multiple, small, finger-like, dermal projections. The following day he observed 
skin growths between the toes of three feet and noted a small infection between 
two toes. The condition was diagnosed as chronic hyperkeratotic dermatitis 
(abnormally excessive proliferation of the epidermis) and an antibiotic regimen 

was initiated. Visual examination of her interdigital spaces and soles were made 
daily as her positioning allowed. Interdigital spaces were examined while the 
rhino stood close to the fence for feeding, and the soles were examined in the 
morning while she was lying down in the barn. By 29 December 1994, the black spot 
on the sole of the hind foot had enlarged to encompass the pad area directly 
under the interdigital spaces. Two sores were noted on her right foreleg three 
days later and another appeared above the center hoof of the right rear foot the 
following day. A full immobilization was performed on 19 January 1995 in order 
to examine her feet in detail. 

The first immobilization revealed severe necrotizing pododermatitis (foot 
rot) in the interdigital spaces and on the soles of all four feet. A regimen of 
treatments was planned while samples were sent for culture. One treatment 
involved soaking the feet for 20 to 30 minutes. Because Mabanzu was unaccustomed 
to intense interaction or restraint in a chute, the first foot soak was performed 
as a standing sedation. While her calf was held separately in the barn, a head 
rope was used to guide Mabanzu into the chute from the barn. Once in the chute, 
shallow rubber tubs were placed under each foot and filled with a 15% solution of 
zinc sulfate and warm water. The rubber tubs proved to be inadequate. When 
Mabanzu shifted forward or backward she would continually tip over the tubs and 
they had to be moved and refilled. Also, the potential for staff injury existed, 
as many arms had to be extended into the chute to monitor the tubs. To improve 
efficiency and safety, a shallow wooden footbath was designed and constructed to 
fit within the existing restraint chute. Before introduction of the footbath, 
keepers placed rubber mats and cargo blankets in the chute to acclimatize Mabanzu 
to their presence and feel since they were to be used in the bath to provide 
padding and traction. 

The wooden footbath was introduced on 19 February 1995 for a successful dry 
run and again the next day for a foot soak. The procedure was again performed 
under a standing sedation and Mabanzu was guided with a head rope into the bath, 
which was filled with a 2.5% solution of Nolvasan® and warm water. Because of 
Mabanzu's increasingly lethargic demeanor, we were able to conduct the third and 
all consequent foot soaks without sedation and without a head rope. By offering 
produce and grain, Mabanzu was gradually encouraged out of the barn and into the 
footbath. She spent an average of 30 minutes in the footbath under her own will. 
While there, the keepers treated her drying skin with a 50% solution of bath oil 
and warm water. Over the next week both the duration of time spent in the 
footbath and Mabanzu's willingness to enter increased. Despite the success in 
getting Mabanzu to cooperate, the treatment had no effect and was discontinued 
after one week. However, the potential for future use of this apparatus seemed 
promising. 

Over a period of two months, Mabanzu was immobilized eleven times for 
surgical procedures on her feet. At times her feet appeared to improve after 
treatment, and at others the infection seemed to have worsened. Concurrent with 
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